
Club members watch the Boston Symphony Orchestra at the Brooklyn 
Academy of Music.

Humanities Stalled
Ti  HE Humanities Club staggered through the year. The same 
traditionally unsuccessful Film Festival was again presented in 
the same traditionally uncomfortable surroundings. Such films 
as “A Raisin in the Sun,” “Flower Drum Song,” and “Anatomy 
of a Murder,” went traditionally, and expensively, unattended. 
The traditional Art Show was held in the library with the 
traditional lack of response. The Humanities Division faculty 
maintained its traditional aloofness.

While the periodic meetings ranged in scope from the 
scholarship of President Sal Ferraioli’s discussion of the siglo 
d’oro of Spanish literature, to the contemporaneity of Bob 
Abrami’s evaluation of the New York production of The Deputy, 
the student body’s attitude continued to be one of traditional 
disinterest.

Sal Ferraioli, President, addresses weekly meeting of the Humanities Club. 
In attendance, Jerry Perillo, Tom Verdini, Brother Camilus, Tom F ran7a  
and Charlie Lore.

Charles Lore, Club Secretary over the year, was elected Presi­
dent for 1964-65.

98



Club members discuss new equipment.

BROTHER LEO, Club Moderator.

Math Club Fetes A lum ni

W ITH Richard Randall at the helm, the Math Club relied on tried and true 
formulae with imaginative innovations in its mathematical activities this year.

Two “Mathematics Forums,” held in conjunction with St. Joseph’s College 
for Women, were added to the Math Club’s activities this year. Kenneth 
Vezdos, Vice President; John Molluzzo, Secretary; Kenneth Duggan, Historian; 
and Christopher Muller discussed their particular mathematical interests at
these assemblies.

These forums led eventually to a series of lectures by the seniors at the 
weekly meetings of the Math Club.

Another of the year’s highlights was the Math Club’s “Alumni Night.” 
This meeting gave club members first-hand knowledge about teaching, pro­
gramming, and actuarial work. St. Francis alumni related some of their per­
sonal experiences in these fields and afterwards discussed informally fine points 
pertinent to the undergraduates. George Kramer, Treasurer, and Walter Wood, 
Council Representative, played key roles in organizing this particular endeavor.

At the Club’s weekly meetings, emphasis was placed primarily on the 
Comprehensive Problems which are required of each graduating senior. The 
“Tutoring Program,” finding new life, was greeted with enthusiasm and 
participation.

Richard Randall, Club President, demonstrates with a 
Binary Counter.
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